Weldon T. Burton CPA

2 South 56™ Place, Suite 201-E ® Ridgefield, WA. 98642
Office 360-727-3643 ® Fax: 360-727-7637 ® Email weldon@weldontburtoncpa.com

March 2, 2017

Mr. Steven King

Executive Director/Secretary

Washington State Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA 98504

Re:  Basin Disposal of WA., LLC d/b/a Basin Disposal of Walla Walla - G-165
Disposal Cost Recovery Filing

On behalf of Basin Disposal of WA., LLC d/b/a Basin Disposal of Walla Walla - G-165 [ am
filing certain revised tariff pages and other documents a disposal site in Columbia County, WA
effective May 1, 2017.

There will be no financial effect on customers because the disposal cost for municipal solid

waste at Columbia County, WA is the same price per ton as Sudbury Road Landfill in Walla
Walla, WA.

This filing is for recovery of disposal fees pursuant to RCW 81.77.160. A copy of the Columbia
County, WA. Resolution No. 2017-01 is included with the documents being filed.

Revised tariff pages are included with filing in an Excel workbook titled Basin Disposal of Walla
Walla Tariff No. 14 3-3-17.XLS.

The Company is also requesting exemption from portions of WAC 480-07-520(4) - General rate
proceedings-Solid Waste Collection Companies. A Petition for Exemption is being filed today
under separate cover by David Wiley with the Records Center.

A copy of this letter has been sent to Perry L. Dozier, Chairman of the Walla Walla County

Board of Commissioners.

Yours truly,
UWeldon Burton
Weldon T. Burton

cc: Darrick Dietrich, Basin Disposal of WA., LLC
Michael A. Talbott, Chairman of the Columbia County Board of Commissioners



